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From: Sarah Hall <clerk@nuthurst-pc.co.uk>  
Sent: 16 September 2020 16:50 
To: Eleanor Harries  
Cc: Parish Clerk (Nuthurst) <clerk@nuthurst-pc.co.uk> 
Subject: RE: Church Road, Mannings Heath - Hedges 
 
Dear Eleanor 
 
Thank you for your email and please accept my apologies for the delay coming back to you. For 
many years there has been an issue with the hedges along Church Road and I recently walked along 
the footpath with County Councillor Nigel Jupp. 
 
As you mention this is a rather tricky situation and the Parish Council would like to be given the 
opportunity to take the matter to the next Roads & Footpath Committee meeting on Wednesday 
18th November 2020. Unfortunately, I received your email after the agenda for this evenings Roads & 
Footpath committee meeting had been published. 
 
Please could you let me know if this would be agreeable. 
 
Although a Parish Councillor, Tom Nelson is not the contact for roads and footpath issues, please 
could you update your records accordingly. 
 
With kind regards   

Sarah 
 
Sarah Hall 
Clerk to Nuthurst Parish Council 
 
Telephone: 01403 784985 
Mobile nr: 07584 308408 (during working hours/emergencies only) 
Working hours: Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 09.00 -17.00) 
 
Our emails are checked before sending but we take no responsibility for inadvertent transmission of viruses. We 

advise that email is not secure or confidential. If you have received this message in error you are asked to 
destroy it and advise us please. Our emails are confidential to the intended recipient, are our property and may 

not be utilised, copied or transmitted to third parties. This message confirms that it is from an authorised 
source. 

 
 
From: Eleanor Harries  
Sent: 14 September 2020 14:26 
To: Sarah Hall <clerk@nuthurst-pc.co.uk> 
Cc: Mike Thomas  
Subject: Church Road, Mannings Heath - Hedges 
 
 
 
Hello 
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Please could Tom Nelson contact me.  I have a tricky situation with overgrown hedges in Church 
Road, Mannings Heath and I wanted to discuss the matter with him.   
 
Most of the hedges along Church Road are obstructing the footway, as residents have prioritised 
their hedges over keeping the footway clear.  A good portion of them will not grow back if they are 
cut back to the back edge of the footway and the road will be left with scraggly dead hedge.  This will 
upset most of the residents. 
 
On the other hand I have a duty to ensure that the footway is clear  and I have received complaints 
about the hedges/obstruction and the footway is narrowed down to about 40cm in some places.  I 
should write to the residents insisting their hedges are cut back within 2 weeks 
 
I would like to get some guidance on how the parish council think the matter should be approached 
so we can have a win/win situation. 
 

Kind regards 

 
Eleanor Harries 
Highway Officer 
Economy, Infrastructure & Environment  – Highways and Transport 
West Sussex County Council  

 

    
Location: Northern Area Office, Broadbridge Heath Depot, Broadbridge Heath, Nr Horsham, West Sussex, 
RH12 3LZ 
 

 report a problem with a road or pavement or raise a highways related enquiry 
 
 

Did you know you can follow West Sussex Highways on Twitter? @WSHighways 

We’ve launched our new website       www.westsussex.gov.uk 

 
 
 

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/roads-and-travel/report-a-problem-with-a-road-or-pavement/
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